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Medway & District Caledonians Association
      Newsletter No.11
Summer??? 2013

Welcome to my first newsletter as President. Firstly, I would like to thank our outgoing President, Rita Menzies, and the other members of the Council who did not stand again for re-election this year, Barbara Meade and Jennie Thompson, for all their hard work over the past 2 years. 


The Council We are lucky that our council has retained a number of previous members and I would add my personal thanks for all their hard work and their continued commitment to the MDCA. I would also like to welcome Tony McArthur and Brenda Booker who have agreed to join us. They are a great group of people representing all of our groups with a wide selection of views. We are unfortunately one short of the required 12 but will do our best to continue to organise the terrific events we have on our calendar.
Not only do we face a numbers issue of the council but we also face a number of other challenges. One of the biggest is one facing most organisations is that of rising costs….. With costs of Hall hire at some 33% higher than last year and numbers generally remaining the same we had to make the difficult decision to raise the weekly fees. Hopefully numbers will increase and the weekly fees can remain at this level for the foreseeable future. Our very able Treasurer Jenny Brown has confirmed that this will be her last year in this role so any budding Treasurers out there please let us know.
The Website This continues to be a great help for members and visitors with programmes, cribs, rotas and other general information. Our thanks to Lynne Baker who has taken over the management of this and I am sure she would be pleased to hear from any member regarding the site. 
Past events MDCA were the hosts for the KASS 2013 Ball at the Malling school and with terrific MC’ing from Harry Robertson and Dick Barford complimenting the music of Marion Anderson and her Band, an absolutely great evening was had by all of the 106 that attended.
Future Events
We are proposing a terrific programme of events again this year but with a very special one coming up in March 2014 which is the 90th Anniversary year for us. See below and make a date in your diaries
	St Andrews Dance

St Marys Community Centre

dancing to Caledonian Reelers

30th November 2013
	Christmas Social

St Mary’s Community Centre

19th December 2013

	Hogmanay Party
St Georges Centre Chatham Maritime

31st December 2013
	Burns Night
River Valley Golf Club Upchurch
25th January 2014

	Bring a Friend Ceilidh

St Mary’s Community Centre

20th February 2014
	AGM
St Mary’s Community Centre

24th April 2014



MDCA 90th Anniversary Ball
The Dance Junction, Rochester

Dancing to Ian Muir of Prestwick Band

29th March 2014


As you can see our show piece event this year is the 90th Anniversary Celebration dance at the ‘The Dance Studio’, Rochester, (with its wonderfully sprung Floor) and for such an occasion a very special band is needed. We have therefore, booked Ian Muir of Prestwick and his band to head this. There will be a buffet meal and a complimentary drink included in the ticket price, which we will strive to keep at the lowest possible level. Please tell all your dancing friends as this will be a very special night. The more the merrier.

Sections

Bredhurst continues to flourish thanks to the organising efforts of Anne Keeble and her wonderful band of MC’s, Tea Makers and general helpers and, above all else, dancers.
The Tuesday group at St Mary’s Island continues to be great fun and well supported. Don’t forget that it is open to anyone, not just beginners, who would like to practice their footwork, reels, poussettes and other figures. A very enjoyable evening is had by all, led by Harry Robertson between 8.00 and 10.00pm. 

Thursday night at St Mary’s also is great fun with some terrific programmes from the MC’s but suffers slightly with lack of numbers at present. Please come along when you can and support not only Thursdays but all of our events.

The Junior Group continues at the moment and will be taking examinations this year but again it has a challenge with numbers. With only a very small group extra help is needed to support them and more youngsters would be great. So if you know of anyone who would be interested please speak to Margaret Anne Robertson for details

The Demo team continues to perform at various functions introducing people to Scottish Country Dancing and also promoting the MDCA. Again numbers are an issue so if you would like to be part of our representative group please have a word with Harry Robertson.
The council are always interested to receive your comments and suggestions on how we can improve the Association so please don’t hesitate to speak to us at any of our events. We appreciate that you are all busy people but only through your continued support and presence can we continue to our excellent programme of weekly and yearly events. Please come along to anything you can. More is merrier!!
With only a few months passed of my Presidency I can see that there are still lots to do but with the help of the council and the continued support of the members, I am confident that we will have a great future of dancing ahead. 

I hope you all have a wonderful summer and look forward to seeing you soon.

Enjoy Dancing

Julian Grayland June 2013
